Custer County Library Board
Minutes
July 10, 2013








        Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, June 10th at 10:00 a.m. at the Custer County Library.  Members in attendance were Marlene Tucker, Mickey Schlecht, Diane Bishop, and Bill Schreier.  Library Director Doris Ann Mertz was present and recording minutes.   The meeting was called to order at 10:53 a.m. by Vice-Chairman Bill Schreier.
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  

Bill asked to add the election of officer to the New Business agenda based upon the expected resignation of Kevin Moran from the board, and the expected resignation of Bill Schreier from the position of Vice-Chairman.  The call for elections was moved forward in the agenda to allow all members to be present for the vote.  
MINUTES

· May Board Minutes –Mickey made a motion to approve the minutes; Diane seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.
CORRESPONDENCE

Prior to the close of the meeting the board accepted a resignation letter from Chairman Kevin Moran.  They also accepted a letter from Vice-Chairman William Schreier wherein he resigned from his position as vice-chairman, but retained his position as a member of the board.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  The Board acknowledged the Treasurer’s Report.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of 6/28/13 is $12,724.00 of which $1,270.26 is reserved for Hermosa and $163.53 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

June spreadsheet:  $115,579.08 Balance; 33.4% Expired
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Reports discussing the topics below and the Library statistics for May and June.  The Reports are attached to and are part of this month’s Minutes.
· Department Head Meeting 
· CCLFoundation Update
· Library Institute
· Summer Reading Update
NEW BUSINESS:

· Election of Officers
Bill entertained the motion for nominees for chairman of the board.  Mickey nominated Diane; Marlene seconded the motion.  Diane nominated Mickey; the motion died for lack of a second.  The vote for Diane to chair the Board passed unanimously.  Diane agreed to chair the board, and Bill turned the meeting over to Diane.  He informed the board they would receive his letter of resignation before the close of the meeting.  Diane entertained motions for nominees for vice-chairman of the board.  Marlene nominated Mickey; Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Diane needed to leave the meeting at this point and turned the meeting over to Vice-Chairman Mickey Schlecht.  The Board turned their attention to the rest of the agenda.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Library Risk Management
Doris Ann shared that Sheriff Rick Wheeler has told her he would mention to the Commissioners that he supported her request for the installation of a panic button at the library.  Bill has talked to Commissioner Phil Lampert about the lack of security cameras in the building.  Phil suggested that Doris Ann should bring attention to this issue to the Commissioners.  She plans to ask for time on the Commissioners’ agenda at their July 17th meeting to ask them to consider providing improved security at the Courthouse Annex.
· Tagline Discussion 
The Board agreed that future discussions of a tagline should be postponed for a while.  Doris Ann showed examples of logos the Custer County Search and Rescue Team recently had developed.  They provided concepts, photos, etc… to an internet-based company called “logonerds” and received 6 logo concepts for $47.  It might be an avenue we want to pursue when we pursue a tagline and logo in the future.
· Budget Update
Doris Ann said she expects that Department Heads will be asked to attend the July 17th meeting of the Commissioners to explain any budget items they question.  She plans to speak to them regarding security cameras at this time.   

NEW BUSINESS:

· Trustee Handouts
Doris Ann distributed a brochure describing the Open Meeting Laws and some handouts from the Complete Library Trustee Handbook.  These materials will help trustees more fully understand their role in the governance of the library.  She apologized that she and the board had not provided a better orientation to new board members in the past, and she hopes to rectify that in the future.
· Freading Demo
Doris Ann briefly discussed a new opportunity for libraries to provide e-books to patrons that is more cost effective than OverDrive.   Freading has a one-time start up fee of $150.  It uses Adobe Digital Editions software, just like OverDrive, to check out EPUB format books.  The library does not purchase books in this system.  Library patrons have access to all 35,000 books on the site.  Books can be checked out to multiple users at once, thereby eliminating holds.  Payment is based on the books checked out and is on a token system.  New releases are 4 tokens and cost the library $2 each time one is checked out.  Books that are 6-24 months cost the library 2 tokens, or $1, for each checkout.  Books over 24 months old cost 1 token, or $.50, per checkout.  Right now, the top six publishers are not participating, but may be forced to as this platform becomes more popular.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· July 24th – Summer Rdg. Party & Reptile Show @ 10:00 a.m. in Hermosa & 1:00 p.m. in Custer
· July 29th – Book Signing with Arley K. Fadness from 12:00 to 4:00 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 11:47 a.m.
NEXT MEETING:   Due to scheduling conflicts, the August board meeting will be held on August 21st at 3:00 p.m. rather than on its regularly scheduled date. 

Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
